
An update on Year 9...
The first three weeks of 2019 have certainly flown by. 

We are really pleased to acknowledge the efforts and hard work that year 
9 students are making in the resumption of the school year following the 
Christmas holidays. 

It is very apparent that our students have a positive attitude to learning 
which is evident from our lesson visits and from the work which we are very 
proud to have included below. Keep up the good work, Year 9!

Mr Clarke (Head of Year 9) and Ms Angell (Deputy Head of Year 9)
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In each edition of the newsletter we like to focus on some subjects and what our students have been learning. In this 
edition, I would like to give students and families an overview of what Year 9 students have been learning in art and 
technology.

Food and catering
In food preparation and nutrition, Year 9 students have been learning ‘all about eggs’. They 
have looked at the structure of an egg and the nutrients within it. 

In order to look at how eggs aerate and coagulate in foods, students have made chocolate 
mousse and cheese soufflé. These look scrumptious!

Subject focus – Art and 
Technology
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Product design
Year 9 students have started a new project (link toy) and have been working on making bridle/dowel joints. They have 
started doing mini coursework and only this week began making their final product. Some examples of student work, 
including the design and making of the toys are below.

Millie – 9MCW	 Eric – 9HAN

Dylan – 9VWL	 Creating their toy designs.

Subject focus – Art and 
Technology
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Art and design
Year 9s have been working hard in art to design their Pop Art and Man Made 
World inspired poly-block tiles.

This work is being skilfully done by Konrad in 9VWL.

Graphics
Year 9 graphics students have enjoyed designing and making food packaging. There are some lovely examples of their work 
below.

Beth –	 Luan –	 Rhianna –	 Sophie –

Subject focus – Art and 
Technology

There have been a number of online safety concerns recently amongst our students. We will be hosting a parental workshop on ‘How 
to keep your child safe online’ on Wednesday 13th February, from 6.00pm to 7.00pm. Please email lshaw@greenshaw.co.uk if you 
would like to attend this, or one of the other workshops below.

Wednesday 13th February 2019, 6.00-7.00pm – How to keep your child safe online – Steve Welding, Sutton borough’s e-safety 
advisor, will talk about the dangers which face your children online, as well as some tips and hints about security systems which you 
can install to support you to safeguard your child.

Tuesday 5th March, 6.30pm-7.30pm – Positive mental health – A representative from CAMHS (Children and Adolescent mental 
health service) will speak about how to support and cultivate positive mental health in your child.

Wednesday 15th May, 6.00-7.00pm – Specific Learning Difficulties – The school Inclusion team will discuss what specific learning 
difficulties means (including dyslexia), and strategies your child can use to support their learning if they do have difficulties.

How to keep your child safe 
online....

lshaw@greenshaw.co.uk
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Would you consider 
becoming a parent governor?
We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor on the Greenshaw High School 
governing body.

There is provision for two parent governors on the governing body, to work 
alongside other governors representing school staff, as well as governors 
appointed by the Greenshaw Learning Trust Board of Trustees and by the 
governing body itself. There is currently a total of ten governors.

The role of the school governor is both rewarding to the individual and invaluable 
to the school. You will need to be supportive of the values of the school and be 
able to give time and effort to further its ongoing development; support and 
training is provided.

No specific experience is required; however, the governing body would 
particularly welcome applications from parents with previous governor 
experience, or with experience in either education, other public sector settings, 
finance or business sectors.

As a governor you will be expected to attend meetings and take an active part in them, help the governing body make 
informed decisions, and get involved with the school and its pupils. The governing body normally meets six times a year, in the 
evening. You will also be asked to take on particular tasks in relation to the work of the governing body, such as being a lead 
governor for a specific area of school development, or to be part of ad-hoc sub committees of the governing body.

There are rules on a person’s eligibility to be a governor, e.g. relating to bankruptcy and criminal convictions, and requirements 
on disclosure of interests and involvement in other bodies that could impact on the work of the Greenshaw Learning Trust or 
the school.

For further information on the role of and requirements of a school governor, please see download the information below.

Parents wishing to stand for election are asked to complete the application form from the school website. Application forms 
must be returned to the school, marked for the attention of the Head of Clerking, Greenshaw Learning Trust, by the closing 
date of Monday 4th February at 9.00 am.

If more than one application is received, a ballot will be held in which all parents and carers may vote; in these circumstances 
the applicants’ personal statements will be made available to all parents/carers to inform their vote.

Should you require further information, please don’t hesitate to contact me on the email address below.

Maria Foster, Clerk to the Governing Body 
mfoster@greenshaw.co.uk

mfoster@greenshaw.co.uk
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Year 9 contact list

Head of Year: Mr M Clarke – mclarke@greenshaw.co.uk
Deputy Head of Year: Miss K Angell – kangell@greenshaw.co.uk
9ABD: Miss A Bednarz – abednarz@greenshaw.co.uk
9DBL: Mr D Bell – dbell@greenshaw.co.uk
9HAN: Miss H Anderson – handerson@greenshaw.co.uk
9JFI: Mrs J Fice – jfice@greenshaw.co.uk
9KW: Miss K Wilcox – kwilcox@greenshaw.co.uk
9MCW: Mr M Cowie – mcowie@greenshaw.co.uk
9MH: Mr M Hadley – mhadley@greenshaw.co.uk
9MTS: Mr M Trussell – mtrussell@greenshaw.co.uk
9SAT: Miss S Atkins – satkins@greenshaw.co.uk
9SLW: Miss S Webb – swebb@greenshaw.co.uk
9VWL: Miss V Walters – vwalters@greenshaw.co.uk

Year 9 assemblies – spring term
6th February – Our impact on the world

6th March – School matters

20th March – Cognitive load

3rd April – Making our mental health better

Key dates – Year 9
Ski trip dry slopes practice 	 5th February

Immunisations	 5th and 6th February

Maths Challenge	 7th February

How to keep your child safe online	 13th February

February half term	 18th February to 22nd February

Positive mental health presentation	 5th March

Food & Nutrition visit to Borough Market	 8th March

Parents’ evening 	 14th March 

Examination dance evening	 21st March

End of spring term	 5th April

Start of summer term	 23rd April 

May half term	 27th May to 31st May

End of summer term 	  23rd July
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Join us on Twitter and Facebook!

And don’t forget the Greenshaw app:

You can find us on Twitter @greenshawhigh

Or find us on Facebook @GreenshawHigh

You can download it from the app store on your phone or tablet.

Social icon

Rounded square
Only use blue and/or white.

For more details check out our
Brand Guidelines.

Activities outside school
SPARE TIME IN THE NEW YEAR?? 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!! 
 
Do you have a spare couple of hours each week to volunteer?? 
Are you a parent, grandparent or have parenting experience?? 
Would you like to make a difference to a family?? 

 
Home-Start is a voluntary organisation supporting families with a young child under five who are 
struggling.  We recruit volunteers to visit families in their own home for a couple of hours each 
week to offer emotional and practical support and friendship.  
Our Preparation Course will be starting on Wednesday 27th February 9.30 – 2.30pm for eight 
Wednesdays (excluding the two week Easter half term) completing on Wednesday 1st May.  
Expenses are paid. 
To find out more or to apply for a volunteer application pack please contact:-  
Home-Start Sutton on 020 8647 6501 (admin@homestartsutton.org.uk). 
An enhanced DBS check and references will be undertaken.  Home-Start Sutton positively 
encourages people with parenting skills from all sections of the community to volunteer. 
 
Company No 5165417 Registered Charity no1104960 
 
 
 
 



February half term – Monday 18th to Friday 22nd February

Greenshaw News

7

Y E A R

Activities outside school

	

	

	

Have a Go Activity Weekend	
 
Free for young people aged 13 to 17 with a visual impairment 

 
The Royal National College for the Blind (RNC) 
Saturday 16 and Sunday 17 February 2019 

 
Join us for a fun weekend! 
• Try sports such as Goalball and VI football 
• Art, music and drama 
• Bowling, golf and lots more 

 

  
Free overnight accommodation for accompanying adults/siblings 
 
“We love this place, it is so empowering for the young people. The 
support mixed with the encouragement to be independent and try new 
things is unique and very special.” Dawn, mother from Sheffield. 
 
For more information and to request a booking form: 
Call 01432 376 621 
Email info@rnc.ac.uk  

STREET DANCE CLASSES START MONDAY 4TH MARCH 
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FREE WORKSHOP TASTER SESSION 
THURSDAY 21ST FEBRUARY!  
(HALF TERM) 9AM – 10AM 

 
Where: Milton Hall, Cooper Crescent, 

Carshalton SM5 2DL 
 
To reserve a space for the workshop and find 

out more about the class starting on 4th 
March: 

Contact Lauren (IDTA):  07983 418 927  
Email: dma@email.com 

 
 

Dancemode Academy 
Carshalton dmacarshalton 

 


